Canby Bike and Pedestrian Committee Meeting
December 14th, 2021

Attendees: Mindy Montecucco, Bruce Parker, Britt Ash, Russ Heinemann, Ron Burn (Guest,
Canby Heritage andLandmarks Commission), Cliff Ash, Greg Parker, Jamie Stickel

Called to order at 6:34 pm
New Business/Updates:

Brooke Toma (Canby citizen) attended 1st part of meeting. Voiced concern over the safety of
road crossings in the area of Baker Prairie School, specifically Township and the driveway area
near Teakwood.
- Greg suggests our BP committee puts this before the Canby City Council, with the idea
that the city could hire a consultant to assess the safety and propose solutions. Bruce
put forward a motion to allow Greg to put this before the council on our behalf, motion
was unanimously approved.
Update from Greg: He’'ll forward the Hwy 99 rebuild plan to the committee. Projected project
completion end of 2022.

- lvy getting sidewalks and underground utilities.

-Additional funds available, which could be used for a pathway from the Logging Road
bridge to Fred Meyer complex, along with cosmetic improvements to the bridge.

-The new metal arch at Grant and 1st is being placed.

-When City Council can do in-person meetings, they plan to keep a remote option, which
should help increase participation.

Update from Jamie: N. Redwood will include 2 car lanes, and a bike lane, as Redwood
continues to be built up. The Traffic Safety Committee is likely to support any of our
recommendations. Public Works will work on Eco Park side of Territorial, with a 4-way stop.
Locust will also have a sidewalk on one side, and parking on the other, in a certain stretch of the
road.

- CIiff would like crosswalks on 10th and Holly, and more sidewalks. He made a motion for
the committee to bring this to the city council, Bruce 2nd the motion, and Mindy will take
it to the City Council.

County Update from Bruce/Santa Claus: The county prioritized 3 projects with LED crosswalks
in different parts of Clackamas County, and more bike lanes in Milwaukie. They are also
planning to improve the 1-205/43 intersection.

Old Business

-Jamie reports that the meeting with Dan Miller of the Nat'l Park Service is set.

-Re: restrooms at the Eco Park, Greg reports the future Dog Park could share a restroom with
the Eco Park.

-Bruce attempted to voice to Parks and Rec that restrooms at Eco Park should be a priority, and
will discuss it when the master plan is available. To make sure this is a priority, Mindy will let the



council know Eco Park restrooms should be a priority, and that we have concerns about
communication between our committee and Parks and Rec, and suggest that public comment
be part of the Parks and Rec agenda.

—Per Bruce, Parks and Rec got 12,000-14,000 responses to the Master Plan survey. He also
notes that Canby’s development fees are higher than comparable cities.

—Per Greg, the city is trying to find a solution to the issue of sidewalks being limited to the side
of the road which is developed, as properties are annexed into the city.

Next Meeting: Tuesday, January 11th, 6:30 pm

Meeting adjourned at 7:54



